
	

 

 

Monday 23rd March 2020 

Dear Students, Parents and Families 

Thank you to all of you who have followed the Government’s advice and stayed at home today. School is only open to those children who 
have a social worker, Education Health Care Plan or whose parents are key workers. If you are a key worker, then please respond ASAP to 
the other letter that has been sent to you today.  

As a reminder, work has been set for your child/ren over this closure period. Please encourage your child to complete some work each day. 
The letter on Friday shared lots of ideas for at home learning.  
These are the sites that the Federation Primary Campuses subscribe to: 
1) Education City (Reception to Year 6) - https://www.educationcity.com/parents/ 
2) Purple Mash (Reception to Year 6) - https://2simple.com/purple-mash/purple-mash-parents/ 
3) Times Tables Rock Stars (Year 2 to Year 6) - https://ttrockstars.com/page/parentguide 
4) Numberbots (Reception to Year 2) - https://play.numbots.com/#/intro 
5) Busy Things (Reception to Year 2) - https://www.busythings.co.uk/families/parent-tools 
 
Class Notebook Site for Teacher set tasks and activities 
The school is also setting up an Office 365 OneNote Class Notebook site for pupils from Reception to Year 6. This will allow children to 
access their own class site where a variety of tasks and activities will be set and uploaded by the class teacher. The Class Notebook also 
allows the teacher to mark and comment on your child’s tasks or activities so that your child will get as close a ‘classroom experience’ as is 
possible at present. The website address to access this site – outlook.office365.com  
Your child will then be able to login to their Class notebook using their account login that has been given or sent to them.  
Parent/Carer Support 
If you need support for this or any other educational sites mentioned in this letter, including loss of login details or problems logging in, 
please use the Parent/Carer Support Email for your child’s campus. These are listed below; 
Peninsula - penprimary@koinoniafederation.com – Mrs Badesha 
Christ Church - ccsupport@koinoniafederation.com – Mr Ermellino 
Woolwich - WWSupport@koinoniafederation.com – Mrs Ringmo 
 
Free School Meals 
If your child is usually entitled to free school meals because you are in receipt of benefits then you may collect a packed lunch for your child 
every day that the school is closed. You should have contacted the school by noon today to let them know if you will be collecting a lunch 
for your child. 
If your child attends St Mary Magdalene Woolwich Campus, you will need to go to the main gate for the main entrance on Kingsman 
Street between 11.30am-12 noon. You will not be allowed inside the school building. However, staff will be available to register you and 
then give you a packed lunch for your child to take away. Please be mindful of social distancing and queue appropriately while waiting your 
turn.  
 
If your child attends Christ Church school OR St Mary Magdalene Peninsula Campus, you will need to go to the main entrance on 
Hendon between 11.30am-12 noon. You will not be allowed inside the school building. However, staff will be available to register you and 
then give you a packed lunch for your child to take away. Please be mindful of social distancing and queue appropriately while waiting your 
turn.  
If you have a safeguarding concern while the schools are closed please call the Peninsula telephone number and there will be an option to 
leave a message or email eholliday@koinoniafederation.com. A member of our safeguarding team will monitor any concerns.  We pray that 
you are all keeping well and safe.    

Mrs Claire Harrison & Mrs Victoria Wainwright 

 


